
 
 
 
February 19, 2021 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
Salem, OR 97301-3398 
 
Attn: Filing Center 
 
RE: UM 1631— Withdrawal of Motion to Amend Order No. 19-063 
 
On January 19, 2021 PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power (PacifiCorp) filed a Motion to Amend 
Order No. 19-063. The motion requested that the Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
(Commission) amend Order No. 19-063 and extend the temporary waiver of OAR 860-021-
0405(9) and (11) until the rules are revised through a Division 21 rulemaking. OAR 860-021-
045(9) requires employees performing in-person disconnects to make personal contact on the 
date of disconnection and accept payment while onsite for disconnection of service. In order to 
ensure the safety of its employees, PacifiCorp has had a waiver for these regulations since 2014.  
 
Based on discussions with Public Utility Commission of Oregon Staff, PacifiCorp withdraws this 
motion. 
 
If you have questions about this filing, please contact Cathie Allen, Regulatory Affairs Manager, 
at (503) 813-5934. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Etta Lockey 
Vice President, Regulation  
 
Enclosures 
 


